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MEETING OF THE LONDON F.A. YOUTH DIVISION HELD ON MONDAY 99TH SEPTEMBER  2019 
AT THE GUILDHALL, BASINGHALL STREET, LONDON, EC2. 

 
 
PRESENT: Ian Burke (IB), Graham Harknett (GH), Karen Green(KG), Chris Conroy(CC), Dave Hooker(DH), Drew 
Patterson(DP), Alex Sanchez-Buitrago(ASB), Martynas Stonkus(MS). 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: Neil Twitchett (LFA)(NT). 
 
APOLOGIES: David Lando(DL). 
 
MEETING OPENED AT: 19.15pm 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting on 13th May 2019 were agreed and signed by Ian Burke (Chair). 
 
MATTERS ARISING: None  
 
Chairs Report; New Member of the youth Division has been passed by the board of directors Louise Dorling will 
join at the next meeting, Louise will be a great asset the youth division.  
 
IB asked NT about the ID badges that are now out of date NT replied there was new members of council which 
also will need ID badges, it was mentioned at the last meeting that they would be sent out before the start of the 
season NT to chase this up. 
 
IB expressed the disappointment with the cup draw which had only just start being drawn some league have 
expressed that this is holding up their fixtures going out to clubs as most will sent out 4 weeks’ worth at a time. 
NT has expressed that the 12/13 have been done and the 14/15 are due to be done shortly IB suggested that the 
draw could have gone to the leagues but not made public. The cut off was always 31-7 so that the draw could be 
done first week in August. The club would get the 3 weeks’ notice of there fixture.  
 
KG why was this changed  
DH this was changed to maximize the cup draw 
KG has there been a drop-in number entering the cups  
 
NT had spoken to Jamaal who has said this was to try and get more teams into the cups at this moment we have 
20 more teams and by the end before the draw we should have 50 extras. 
 
IB The Draw cut off Date needs to be 31st July  Agreed by all  
 
NT Neil has spoken to Jamaal the website should be updated by Thursday 12th September  
 
IB a new company is now dealing with update for the website  
 
IB still we have the old rules from 18/19 and we have cups rounds starting this will give clubs the wrong rules and 
these need to be sent ASAP 
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DH there is a game this Thursday 10th September IB rules have been sent out to stop any confusion.  
 
 
 LFA Update; we will soon receive the operative plan by the FA 19/20’ 
 
 
Neil Twitchett (LFA); Updated KPI  
 
 
Any other business: 
 
 
There being no other business meeting closed;  
 
 
Signed as a True Reading …………………………………………………………CHAIR Date…………………………. 
 


